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68 Cadman Drive,
Priorslee,
Telford,
Shropshire
 TF2 9SD

23rd July 2019

Tel: 07960 945771
Email: clerk@wooreparishcouncil.org


To: 	Mr Clive Wright CE
	Shropshire Council
	
Date:	23rd July 2019

Dear Mr Wright,

Following my previous correspondence date 9th July 2019, I am writing to you to provide additional information which is pertinent to the concerns expressed to you alongside additional relevant actions for which we are seeking your support on behalf of your 1200 residents in the north east corner of Shropshire.

At a meeting on 4th July 2019 between The Right Honourable Owen Paterson (MP for North Shropshire), Woore Parish Council (WPC) and HS2 representatives, an identified Senior Council Highways officer was present. This was the first occasion that a meeting with this membership had been established. 

The reason WPC were very relieved that this meeting was indeed occurring was because this meeting has been extremely difficult to procure. 

It is of particular significance for two reasons;

1. It means that the recorded directive of the House of Commons Select Committee in May 2018 requiring Shropshire Council to liaise with Woore Parish Council and to include the WPC in all meetings and discussions about proposed HS2 Highways developments in the Parish has finally been commenced. 

2. The House of Commons Select Committee recognised our Community’s disenfranchisement in this process and made the order in May 2018. This has not been actioned until Mr Steve Brown attended the meeting on the 4th July 2019, more than a year following our Petition to the House of Commons. Petitioning is a difficult process for lay people to undertake at the best of times and you may recall that Shropshire Council declined to add their Petition on our behalf, or indeed to help and support our efforts through the process.

In our previous correspondence with you dated 9th July 2019, I referred specifically to the Executive powers entrusted to County Councils and Unitary Authorities under Section 17 of the Town and Country Planning Act related to permissions for access and use of highways requesting that you support the Parish by refusing permission to HS2 to access the identified highways through the Parish villages. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]A question directly referencing this piece of legislation was raised by our MP Owen Paterson during the 3rd Reading of the HS2 Bill Phase 2A to the Minister for Transport Nusrat Ghani MP on 16th July 2019. 

It is clear that the number of vehicles planned to roll through the Parish according to HS2 projections is completely in excess to the 24 truck movements allowed (not return trips) under Section 17 and will apply for the whole duration of the planned build period i.e. more than 24 movements a day for at least six years and not just the 12 month peak period that HS2 like to quote.  Please note, while HS2 present the number of truck movements as a reduction in the latest plans the only change is that fewer trucks (300 per day) will roll for 12 months rather than up to 600 for six months during the peak period as originally planned. Somehow, truck movements for the other five plus years do not seem to be worthy of great interest.

We are asking you to support us in refusing HS2 permission to use the highways given the excessive traffic numbers involved and to direct HS2 to other solutions which do not involve a 20+ miles detour through our county. As Mr Paterson MP pointed out in the House of Commons debate, this is a detour around three sides of a quadrant route which makes no sense at all logistically when looking at the maps.

You will no doubt be aware that Petitions to the House of Lords re HS2 are now being prepared. We ask that this time, Shropshire Council not only support the petition(s) being prepared by the WPC but submit their own Petition to the House of Lords to stop the route through our Parish and make the case that more appropriate routes exist which make far better business sense.  It is particularly important that Local Authorities are seen to support the petitioning process to the House of Lords.

One final request, during the HS2 3rd Reading debate, Antionette Sandbach MP for Eddisbury drew attention to the less than transparent processes for negotiations between HS2 with Local Authorities and contractors citing the use of non-disclosure agreements (NDA) used by HS2 in their contract negotiations. We suggest that public reassurance to the effect that Shropshire Council have not engaged in such secret dealings and sold out the 1200 residents in WPC would be very helpful for our residents, and for your electorate, to be so reassured.  

We look forward to receiving your reply and what specific support we can expect,

Yours sincerely,

M.E Cowey


Chairman of Woore of Parish Council
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